
NEWSLETTER 

Our students in Years 11 and 13 have just two weeks 
remaining of the assessment period; the deadline for 
assessment ‘evidence’ is May 28.  Our students 
continue to impress with their engagement and 
determination to perform at the very highest level. 
Details regarding the arrangements that are being 

made for Years 11 and 13 provision in term 6 have been circulated.  It is 
worth noting that it is not just students in Years 11 and 13 who have 
been sitting assessments; students in Years 10 and 12 will also receive 
Teacher Assessment Grades for some subjects.  Mr Skinner has been 
massively impressed by the manner in which our Year 10 students have 
responded in their assessments for RS.  They will receive this GCSE grade 
in August before preparing for the rest of their GCSEs in Year 11. 

In last week’s newsletter, I focused on the community groups that have 
supported the town through lockdown.  I am incredibly proud of our 
students who are involved in the Seaford Youth Forum.  Hope Reilly, who 
is the chair of the forum, has asked me to publicise their latest project 
which is raising funds for a breast cancer charity through bra recycling.  
More details can be found here.  Bra Recycling - Against Breast Cancer. 
There will be collection points in our receptions, on both sites, so that our 
school community can support the youth forum and this excellent charity. 

Our students continue to make a huge difference to the environment.  In 
his role as the Young Mayor of Seaford, James Jenkins makes a positive 
contribution in this area and the local press this week highlighted the role 
he has played in raising funds for four new water refill stations in Seaford. 
The refill campaign will have a significant impact on the Seaford wide 
campaign to reduce the use of single-use plastics. 

There have been a number of significant announcements from the DfE 
this week regarding the covid situation in schools.  The latest guidance 
can be found here.  It is extremely exciting that restrictions are being 
eased and the government is no longer recommending the wearing of 
face masks for students in lessons.  Our students have been fantastic in 
terms of mask compliance and we will continue with mask wearing in 
communal areas and corridors.  Those who feel more confident wearing 
the masks in lessons will also be able to continue to do so but this is no 
longer compulsory; we will review these arrangements at the end of term 
5.  Adult visitors to the school should continue to wear masks and all 
other control measures will remain in place until the timetable change in 
July.  

This week we have been sharing our plans for the summer school with 
our four Seaford Primary feeder schools which will support their transition 
into Seaford Head School.  It is an extremely exciting programme that 
has been organised by Mr Whittaker and activities include: sports, dance, 
theatre and film making, science experiments and music lessons.  There 
will be some ‘booster’ academic sessions for Year 10 students 
progressing into Year 11.  The two week programme starts on16 August. 
If you would like more details, please contact Mr Whittaker – 
samwhittaker@seafordhead.org.  Our Years 11 and 13 will be in school 
over the summer holidays to collect their results; results day for our Year 
13s is 10 August and GCSE Results day for our Year 11s is 12 August. 
Enrolment day for our Year 11 students progressing into the sixth form is 
Friday 13 August. 

Next Thursday evening at 5.30pm, I will be hosting the termly Parent 
Council Meeting.  We will be looking at:  an evaluation of covid provision, 
lockdown arrangements that should be maintained, new timetable 
changes and the PSHE curriculum.  The notes from our last meeting and 
a zoom link have been circulated to regular attendees.  It would be great 
to welcome some new parents/carers.  Please contact 
kathryngreenwood@seafordhead.org for joining instructions and 
more information. 

 

Christopher Hind, Nicco Eastwood, Mollie Garman and George 

Millington: Can Do Attitude Key  /  Romilly James: The Working 

Hard Key 

This week I wanted to recognise the efforts 
of some of our students in Year 8 who are 
preparing for their transition on to the 
Arundel site and the start of their GCSE 
studies.  Ms Wells had no hesitation in 
nominating the five students, pictured, for 
being “consistently hard working, 
conscientious and pushing themselves to 
achieve, the best they can, in all subject 
areas.”  Ms Wells commented, “They are a 
credit to themselves and the school and I 
am very proud to have them in my year 
group.”  Keep up the good work Year 8s! 
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Jude, one of our Year 11 students, was very 
suddenly and sadly diagnosed with Leukemia. 
He is going though intensive chemotherapy at 
the moment and is fighting hard and doing 
brilliantly. 
 
Jude is a wonderful young man who, despite 
what he is going through, wants to make a 
difference and help others in his position. 
 
We are inviting all our students make a 
donation of £1.00 for a ’Non-school Uniform 
Day’ on Friday 28 May.  All proceeds will go to Teenage Cancer Trust.  
Please use the link below to make your child’s donation. 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/Seaford-Head. 

 

 

 

Inspirational Student! 

Director of Learning Stars of the Week 

Year  Name Reason 

7 Abigale Fellingham 
For always working hard in English and 
doing her best, always quietly getting her 
work done! 

8 Ramone John 
For improved attitude to learning and 
contribution in class! 

9 Arlo Sheridan 
For a massive improvement and effort in 
History!  

10 Olivia Lyons 
For writing a superb piece of work in 
English! 

11 Hannah Roberts  For working so hard in Maths! 

Year 9 Parent/Carer 

Consultation Evening 

Click here to access 

the letter  

Thursday 27 May  
Virtual Event  

4.00pm - 7.15pm 

Non Uniform Day for 

ALL Students  
Friday 28 May  

Term 6 starts 7 June 

2021 for ALL 

students 
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Finally, summer is upon us!  Life, as we know it, is slowly returning to normal and 

now is the perfect time for a fresh start or brushing up your knowledge, ready for 

the next academic year.  Perhaps your child is moving up to secondary school 

or starting reception and you would like to know the best way in which to support 

them. 

Whether it is support with toddler tantrums, bedtimes, getting teenagers to 

co-operate or E-Safety for which you could use some tips, the Parenting Team has 

got you covered!  Please click on the link below to access the full information via our 
website. 

 

https://www.seafordhead.org/support-and-advice 



Information regarding and registration forms for the Over the Rainbow Walk can be downloaded on our community page  

Seaford Head School Community Page  


